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April 2024 Newsletter 
 

Post Office update 

The opening hours for the pop-up Post Office, which is held @ the Hub, are 

changing.  The Post Office will not be open on the Bank Holiday Monday 6th May 

but will open on Tuesday 7th May from 10 til midday continuing each Tuesday 

thereafter. 

 

Planning updates 

2024/0163/OUT - Land at Anchor Road Lipyeate Coleford Frome Somerset, Outline application for the 

erection of up to 75 dwellings, associated infrastructure, landscape and biodiversity enhancements, all 

matters reserved except for access from Anchor Road 

It was agreed that correspondence between the Parish Council and Avon and Somerset 

Police would be sent to the planning team, highlighting that the most important Harm 

would be to Highway Safety if this application was to be passed. Our recommendation 

to Refuse specifically cites 14 Road Traffic incidents as detailed to us by Avon and 

Somerset Police over a period of 10 years on Anchor Rd/Charmborough Lane.  

Copies of their emails dated 7-3-23 and 5-1-24 will be sent to the Highway officers 

that are dealing with the response to the planning application.  

 

2023/0492/FUL – Leveling of the playing field.  

Planning permission has been granted by Somerset Council with conditions 

We will keep you updated as soon as we hear more on how this will progress. 

 

The Parish Council has submitted a response to the public consultation on Local Plan Part II  

 

Highways 

The following points have been reported to Somerset Highways: 

Stockhill - overhanging tree on south side reported and cleared. Edge erosion before 30mph sign 

coming into the village has been partially repaired but has got worse again. 

 

Brewery Lane - the dropped covers on north side have been made good but 

edge erosion on south side getting worse. 

 

Charmborough Lane - patches of edge erosion made good on south side, also 

dropped drains on Charlton Rd junction and by Hackmead Farm made up. 

 

20mph signs by school - Highways have been in contact with the school and they have set the flashing 

lights to work on a timer. Going north the logic for not having flashing lights was that the humped 

pedestrian crossing should already slow vehicles down. If anyone has evidence that this is not working, 

we are encouraged to go back to Highways. 

 

It was reported that Charity Lane and Dark Lane are in need of repair along with the surface damage 

outside Hollow House on Vobster Hill. 
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Tree Nursery project 

After consultation with the Coleford Conservation the Council has decided that the tree nursery will not 

impact on the other plots and should therefore go ahead at the preferred location.  We look forward to 

seeing how this exciting project progresses of the coming years. 

 

Footpath reviews 

We are fortunate to have two village Footpath officers, one covering North of 

Highbury Street and the other covering the South.  They have completed 

thorough inspections of all the footpaths and have provided reports 

highlighting any issues which have since been sent to the Somerset Rights of 

Way officer to action any required repairs.  Thanks so much to our Footpath 

Officers for completing the inspections - Great job! 

 

 

Somerset Council Report 

Somerset Councillors Philip Ham and Barry Clarke circulated 

the following report: 

 

Mendip local plan consultation: Following a High Court 

Order to make amendments to the Mendip Local Plan Part 2 (LPP2) Somerset Council is undertaking a 

formal consultation to review and reconsider housing sites for at least 505 dwellings in the Mendip 

area. The consultation runs until 12 April 2024 and as the Council is making changes to a development 

plan, proposed sites are subject to formal consultation before submission for public examination. The 

consultation only makes proposals in the former Mendip District (Somerset East) area and is intended 

to ensure that views of statutory consultees, communities and other stakeholders are captured and 

considered. More information can be accessed at 

https://somersetcouncil.citizenspace.com/planning/mendip-local-plan-part-ii-limited-update-reg-18/ 

 

Somerset Road Safety: Tragically, 30 people died while travelling on Somerset’s roads in 2023 – 

nearly 43 per cent up on the figure for 2022 and the highest number of fatalities in 10 years. According 

to Avon and Somerset Police 76 per cent of the collisions involve one or more of the following five 

behaviours: Intoxicated driving, (drink or drugs); Careless or inconsiderate driving; Excessive Speed; 

Mobile phone use or distraction or failing to wear a seatbelt. Of the 30 fatal casualties, 11 were car 

drivers, 12 motorcyclists, four were car passengers, and three were pedestrians. 

 

Britain in Bloom:  Established by the Royal Horticultural Society (RHS), the Britain in Bloom 

initiative celebrates the best of community gardening. This year Yeovil in Bloom is a finalist of the 

Large Town category, after winning gold in the St Bridget Cup at the South West in Bloom Awards 

2023. Glastonbury in Bloom is a finalist of the Town category, following their success at winning gold 

in the Preece Cup in last year’s regional awards and Cannington in Bloom is a finalist of the Large 

Village category, following their win of the Cox Cup in the 2023 regional awards. 
 

New electric buses: Twenty-five new electric buses are being funded by a £2.2 million grant from the 

Department for Transport’s (DfT) Zero Emission Bus Regional Area scheme, along with a further 

£12.5million investment from Buses of Somerset. The electric buses will replace part of the current 

diesel fleet operating out of Hamilton Road depot and service the following routes 28 – Taunton to 

Minehead; 21 – Taunton to Bridgwater; 22 – Taunton to Wellington; 1 – Taunton Town Service and 2 

– Taunton Town Service 

 

Voter registration:  Residents are being urged to register to vote and check their Voter ID so they can 

have their say on who represents them in the Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioner 

election. The deadline to register to vote is midnight on Tuesday 16 April.  

It takes just a few minutes to apply online at www.gov.uk/register-to-vote.The deadline to apply for a 

postal vote is 5pm Wednesday 17 April. 

 

https://somersetcouncil.citizenspace.com/planning/mendip-local-plan-part-ii-limited-update-reg-18/
https://www.gov.uk/register-to-vote


 

Purple chair scheme:  Purple chairs are being installed in Somerset’s libraries in Bridgwater, Chard, 

Frome, Glastonbury, Taunton, Williton and Yeovil to provide a safe space for women and girls to get 

information about health and wellbeing, as well as support and resources available to them including: 

Antenatal and postnatal care, breast cancer support, domestic abuse support, cervical screening, anti-

social behaviour and harassment. 

Additional funding for swimming pools: Somerset Council has been awarded £316,700 of grant 

funding from Phase 2 of the government’s Swimming Pool Support Fund (SPSF). The ringfenced 

money from Sport England and the National Lottery will be used to install new energy efficiency 

measures in four Somerset leisure centres – Wells, Chard, Yeovil and Frome. Somerset has previously 

been awarded £211,208 in 2023 as part of SPSF Phase 1 funding. 

 

Digital Innovation Centre: The Firepool Centre for Digital Innovation is set to officially open its 

doors in Taunton. The centre has been made possible after successfully securing more than £7.3m of 

external ring-fenced funding including £3.6m investment from Somerset County Council secured ahead 

of the creation of the unitary council.  

 

Former Bridgwater Hospital Site: Repair and maintenance works are being carried out on the former 

Bridgwater Hospital site at Salmon Parade in Bridgwater. The Grade II listed building, which has lain 

empty since 2014, will have a new lease of life as a state-of-the-art Somerset Academy for Health and 

Social Care. Former Sedgemoor District Council and its partners were successful in obtaining a 

£19.7million bid from the Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities for project. 

 

Go Green Scheme: Somerset Council has secured £100,000 from the Government’s UK Shared 

Prosperity Fund to support 150 eligible companies under the Go Green Scheme. 

This scheme helps businesses to understand their energy consumption and show how it can be reduced. 

The scheme offers free energy audits and support to develop individual, costed and prioritised 

sustainability plans. Further information on the Go Green Scheme ‘empowering Somerset businesses to 

go green’ is available at www.gogreenscheme.org.uk 

 

Green Business Grants: These grants are available for Somerset based SME’s who already have 

sustainability plans in place. The aim of the grants is to provide financial assistance to take forward 

identified measures to reduce energy consumption and costs as well as carbon emissions. Grants can 

fund up to 50% of total eligible project costs, with the remainder funded by the applicant. Round 2 of 

the Green Business Grants is now open with an application deadline of 30 April 2024. If a grant is 

approved activity and expenditure will need to be completed by 30 November 2024. More information 

can be found at https://www.somerset.gov.uk/business-economy-and-licences/funding-and-grants-for-

business/ 

 

Date of Next Meetings:  

8th May 2024  Annual Parish Council Meeting of Monthly Parish Council meeting 

22nd May 2024 Planning meeting 

 
If you have any issues that you would like to bring to the Parish Council’s attention, please 

contact the Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk  Check out the website 

www.colefordpc.org.uk 

 

 

 

Philip Ham 
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